
Village of Loomis
Regular Board Meeting Minutes

July 12, 2022-7:00PM

REGULAR MEETING

The Village Board of Trustees of the Village of Loomis held a Regular Meeting on July 12, 2022
at the Loomis Community Building.  Notice of the meeting was published in the Holdrege Daily
Citizen on July 5, 2022.  The agenda for said meeting was kept continuously at the office of the
Village Clerk

Board Members present:  Mike Thorell, Don Masten, Max Berry, Ben Collin, Melanie Freeman

Board Members absent:

Chairman Thorell opened the meeting at 7:00PM.

Maxine moved and Melanie seconded to approve the previous month’s regular meeting
minutes.  Voting Aye:  Maxine, Ben, Don, Mike, Melanie; Voting Nay: None.  Motion passed 5/0.

Don moved and  Ben seconded that the following claims be approved and paid as presented:
*ATC Communications 214.08, Black Hills Energy 180.37, Card Services 1,559.67, Central
District Health Department 60.00, CHS Agri-Service Center 1,386.45, Creston Fertilizer 728.92,
DeWald, Deaver, L'Heureux 231.00, Eakes Office Solutions 418.43, EMC Insurance
Companies 1,055.00, First Rate Ag 27.00, Holdrege Auto Parts, Inc. 205.29, Holdrege Daily
Citizen 45.51, Internal Revenue Service 1,919.86, Iowa Pump Works 6,097.18, J D Lumber
192.50, John Deere Financial 42.37, Johnson Service Company 5,099.45, Michael Todd &
Company 253.91, Micheal J Pristavec 50.00, Miller & Associates Consulting Engineers
6,825.00, Municipal Supply, Inc. 64.32, NE Department of Revenue 312.87, NE Department of
Revenue 346.15, Nebraska Public Health Environmental Lab 16.00, One Call Concepts, Inc.
15.88, Schaben Sanitation, Inc. 3,176.51, Southern Power District 2,788.00, Svoboda's Ace
Hardware 651.84, Wages 6,134.97;  Voting Aye:  Maxine, Ben, Don, Mike, Melanie; Voting Nay:
None.  Motion passed 5/0.

Past due utility bill report for this month was reviewed by the board.

Scott Thorell will be presenting more information about the Tuff Truck Race to be held on
Saturday, August 13th at the August Village Board meeting.

The Village of Loomis will be participating in the 2022 Give 2 Grow Program.  Funds raised
through the program will be used for improvements at the Ball Fields which would include but no
limited to:  sprinkler system and the remodeling of the concessions stand



Bids have not yet been received for crack sealing repairs.  An update will be available at next
month’s Village Board meeting.

There was no updates given on John Deere Skid Loader Lease Renewal as the machine is not
yet available.

A discussion was held on the upcoming budget preparation and future needs.  Possible needs
were addressed to include on the budget.

Nitrate Monitoring was discussed on the Norman Street Well.  Quarterly water tests will be
performed and reported.

Funds have been awarded by the county to be used for the new well.

With no further business, Chairman Thorell adjourned the meeting at 8:25PM.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, August 9, 2022 at 7:00PM

ATTEST: APPROVED:
MJ Pristavec, Village Clerk Mike Thorell, Chairman


